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Doug McDowell

From: Jane Sherman <try70x7@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, March 5, 2020 5:42 PM

To: Planning Info

Subject: Amelia National 2nd entry

Amelia National continues to grow quickly and traffic on our main street is already heavy with construction, residential, 

maintenance, yard service, pest control, delivery, and waste management vehicles. Our main street also supports 

numerous golf carts and school buses. We need a second entry point to accommodate the ever increasing load on our 

congested streets. This problem can only be solved with an additional entry gate included in the next phase of 

construction, Phase 1C Segment 1 and 2. 

Melissa Jane Sherman  

95150 Starling Ct, Fernandina Beach, FL 32034 
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Doug McDowell

From: Sue Bornhorst <suebornhorst@gmail.com>

Sent: Friday, March 6, 2020 12:17 PM

To: Planning Info

Cc: Rodriguez Ray

Subject: Amelia National Development 

Dear Planning Committee, 

 

I’m excited to know our community at Amelia National has grown enough that further development is needed. With 

that said I’m surprised to learn that current plans do not including opening the second entry point in 1D and that’s 

currently slated for 5+ years from now.  

 

We have concerns about evacuation routes as well as first responders access along with the over all convenience the 

second entry would give us. Please strongly consider  making the 2 entry a priority in upcoming development.  

 

Best, 

 

Sue Bornhorst & Ray Rodriguez  

95080 Sweetberry Way  

Fernandina Beach, FL 32034 
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Doug McDowell

From: Lou Tenarvitz <lou.tenarvitz@comcast.net>

Sent: Friday, March 6, 2020 7:53 AM

To: Planning Info

Cc: Lou Tenarvitz

Subject: Amelia National

Regarding plans submitted for Ameila National expansion I am concerned there is only one entrance into this 

development for safety reasons: access of emergency vehicles, plus all the large construction vehicles coming in and out 

with one main road where children walk, ride and play near this main route (Amelia National Parkway), moms push their 

baby strollers, neighbors walk their dogs and the community uses for running and walking. Construction  workers, 

cement trucks, dump trucks and large semis with lumber etc barrel down these streets which are parked with service 

trucks, contractors, and workers vehicles causing them to weave in and out on narrow, blocked streets. Please 

reconsider adding a second entrance for this addition. My understanding is the infrastructure is already in place for this. 

Kindly, Paul & Lou Tenarvitz  

 

 

Sent from my iPhone 

Lou Tenarvitz 

309-989-7050 
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Doug McDowell

From: Gail Tavana <gstavana@gmail.com>

Sent: Saturday, March 7, 2020 11:30 AM

To: Planning Info

Subject: second entry needed

I live on Amelia National Parkway and the traffic with building is increasing and the construction trucks, cement trucks, 

and every other truck needed to build a home continues to schlep dirt and gravel, and is a detriment to living on the 

main road into the community.  This is unacceptable and something needs to be done about a second entry before any 

more housing is approved.  I am highly concerned about the time it will take emergency vehicles to get to homes 

situated in the new phase that is planned.  I can vent but it will probably fall on deaf ears, as it has in the past. 


